## Resolution 2020-08

## TOWN OF ESTANCIA, NEW MEXICO

WHEREAS on March 15, 2020 Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham issued a directive to all state agencies to accelerate remote-work initiatives in the wake of the COVID-19 public health emergency and to temporarily adjust, and in some cases suspend, certain functions in order to minimize public health risks. And

WHEREAS the Governor is encouraging local governments to follow suit and implement telework policies for as many employees as possible and take other steps to limit person-to-person contact in order to emphasize social distancing. And

WHEREAS the Town of Estancia cares about the health of all their residents and employees,

THEREFORE be it resolved that

The Board of Trustees of the Town of Estancia, New Mexico, meeting in a Emergency meeting session on March 18, 2020 approved the Mayors implementation of an abbreviated, work from home schedule until April 6, 2020, when this schedule will be reviewed again by the Board of Trustees.

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED THIS 18th DAY OF MARCH, 2020.

TOWN OF ESTANCIA, NM

Nathan Dial, Mayor

ATTEST:

Michelle Jones, Clerk/Treasurer